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ANNIVERSARIES
48th: Elliot & Doris Hersoff, of Peabody, MA.

50th: Fred & Fay Kaplan, of Randolph, MA from 
your  very good friends 
Evelyn & Bert Nessen

Harold & Carole (Herman) Lutch,
of Boynton Beach, FL.

Joe & Toby Aronstam, of Glencoe, IL

Dick & Marlene (Saltzman) of Randolph,
From cousin Rita Libman

52nd: Dicky & Harriet Garber, Tucson, AZ.

Chet Block
Loretta Chandler (Florida)
Shep Henkin
Arthur Kagno (Florida)
Elaine Kagno (Florida)
Mel Kramer
Rita Libman
Barry Linsky
Herb Raffelson
Manny Richman
Elaine Shindler

*Gerson “Gus” Blaustein
*Eddie Mandell
*Arline & Harvey Kawadler

JULY 2006

Congratulations to Barbara & Henry Weinberger of Randolph,
MA. on the marriage of their son Jeff to Christina on June 17,
From Elaine Shindler.

Congratulations to Tracy Rebeca Raffelson, Herbs daughter
who recently celebrated her 21st birthday.

Betty (Applebaum) Simons of Delray Beach, FL is happy to
announce the Bar Mitzvah of her grandson Jamie Tyler Fisher.

Ashley Rebecca Pierce, granddaughter of Barbara & Saul Hatch of
Margate, FL, will be graduating Weymouth High School and in the fall will
be attending Framingham State College.

Amanda Rose, granddaughter of Marilyn (Manny) Richman of
Milton, MA. is graduating from Sharon High School.

Congratulations to Ellie (Heffron) Forman of Canton, MA. on the Bar
Mitzvah of her grandson Benjamin Alec Forman, son of Cary Bruce
Forman of Sudbury, MA.

THE CROSS ROAD SHELTERS HONORED PAUL
SAPERSTEIN FOR HIS CONTINUING CHARITYWORK

Congratulations to Susan (Libman) Drew of Carver, daughter of Rita
Libman  of Stoughton & Alan Libman of Weymouth on
winning the election to be on the school committe in her town.

Congratulations to Rita Libman & Alan Libman on their 
grandson Joshua’s graduation from Carver High School and to
the parents Susan & Doug Drew.

Congratulations to Merle & Lester Levenbaum of Needham, MA. on the
scholastic and athletic achievements of their grandson Scott Rosen of
Sharon, MA. son of Barry & Donna Rosen. From Evelyn & Bert Nessen.

Anne & Bernie Werman of Stoughton, MA. on the graduations of grand-
daughters Lyndse April from University of Hartford and Kelci April from
Canton High School. Our congratulations to both graduates on their future
success.  We are very proud.

The FFA would like to thank the following Vendors and
Board of Directors who donated gifts for the doorprizes  at
our recent Jazz Brunch.

Tropea Salon, Randolph, MA
Shaws Supermarket, Randolph, MA
Le Le Nails, Stoughton, MA
Murray’s Furs, Randolph, MA
Money Saver, Randolph, MA
Chet Block, Brookline, MA
Ellie Forman, Canton, MA
Timmy’s Cleaners, Randolph, MA.
Timmy’s Nails, Randolph, MA
Edwin Case Shoes, Brookline, MA
Herb Rae’s Band, Randolph, MA



NEW GRANDPARENTS
Sidney & Deanna Wolk  of Boston, MA. are so happy to
announce the birth of thier 5th grandchild, Mason Wolk
Klein, son of Robin Wolk & David Klein of Sudbury, MA.

Ruth & David Morgan of Delray Beach, FL. are proud to
announce the birth of their 2nd great grandchild, a girl,
Katelyn Marie born December 23, 2005.

Harvey & Rickee Joress of Boynton Beach, FL. would like
to announce the birth of their 1st great grandson.

Ben & Estelle (Risman) Kublin of Delray Beach, FL. are 
happy to announce the birth of their new grandson,  Blake
to son Ron & his wife Allison.

Congratulations to Mikki & Mel Gondelman of Milton,
MA.on the birth of their 5th grandchild, Hannah Alyssa,
born on January 9, 2006.  Proud parents are Adam & Jen
Gondelman.

Harvey & Anne Segal of Randolph, MA. are proud to
announce the birth of their 4th grandchild, a girl, Celia
Grace Crohin on March 20, 2006.

Fran & Al Pell of Randolph, MA. would like to announce
the birth of their 2nd grandson, Zachary Samuel, brother of
Benjamin Michael & son of Wendy & Paul Whiteside of
Stoughton, MA.

FFA COMING EVENTS
The committees in Massachusetts & Florida have been working 
very diligently to come up with affairs for you the membership.

Massachusetts: “See Enclosed Flyer”                                       
Mah Jongg Tournament:
September 14, 2006
LaScala Restaurant, Randolph, MA.
Cash Prizes, Door Prizes, Lunch
For more information contact :
Ellie:    781/828-9195
Evelyn: 781/961-0002

In Florida:  Again the Committee has done it , they have booked
for you the membership another great reunion on
February 25, 2007,  watch your newsletter 
for more information, and mark the date on your 
calander to save that day.

For more Information contact:
Elaine:   elanek@excite.com
Loretta: melandlor@aol.com

visit us on our
WEBSITE

franklinfieldassociation.org

Hi All,  The website is just wonderful,  Congratulations for
continuing the memory lane.  Sharlene Marchette.

Please update your files, we have moved and continue send-
ing these wonderful newsletters to us, Judy & Bernie
Esteman, East Bridgewater, MA.

Dear FFA,  I especially enjoyed seeing the photo of the
three Krozys in your most recent newsletter. Back in the
mid fifties, Max Krozy, Irv Coppel, Al Miller Marv Oxman,
Jay Silverstein, Shimmy Rubinson were classmates of mine
when we were all at the University of Ill.   Thanks for all
the memories!!!! Joe Aronstam.

Dear FFA.  I enjoy reading your newsletters, brings back
old memories,. Keep up the good work,  Faith (Magaziner)
Raymond, Downington, PA.

The newsletter has always been great, but, seems to be
growing better by leaps & bounds.  The last editorial was
outstanding likewise your pieces of reality in poetry form.
Keep up the good work, its arrival does make my day.
Judie Jellson.

Hi, enclosed is a gift to FFA for our happiness that you
bring to us for the wonderful memories with your newslet-
ter.  Our celebration is quite outstanding, so you deserve
this gift to your organizations. Best Wishes   Anne & Bernie
Werman,Stoughton, MA.

NOTES FROM OUR MEMBERS
Condolences to Barbara (Lessoff) Epstein of Canton, MA.
on the loss of her beloved husband, Jason Epstein.

Joan (Jacobs) Brown of Stoughton, MA. on the loss of her 
beloved mother, Pyhllis Jacobs.

Arnold Grell of Boynton Beach, FL. on the loss of his wife
Judith.

Condolences to Ruthe (Averbuck) Braun of Braintree, MA. 
on the loss of her daughter Michele Braun. From Evelyn &
Bert Nessen.

To our dear friend Ellie (Heffron) Forman on the loss of her
husband Ronnie.  Love Dottie & Gerry Rosenberg.

Condolences to Ellie Forman and family on the passing of
her beloved husband Ronnie.  From Chet Block.

Condolences to Ruthe Averbuck Braun of Braintree, MA.
on the loss of her beloved daughter, Michele. From Mikki
& Mel Gondelman.

In loving memory of Elaine Shumilla, age 27, daughter of
Judy Capobianco & the late Eddie Shumilla. From Barbara
Weinberger.

Condolences to Robert Waldorf of Boca Raton, FL. on the
loss of his beloved wife Estelle, from sister Marilyn
(Waldorf) Carmusin & Leon Glaser

We would like to announce the passing of one of our
founders, Harvey Kawadler of Delray Beach, FL formerly
of Canton, MA. beloved husband of the late Arline
(Franklin) .

Bobby (Halpern) Rabinovitz of Hull, MA. on the loss of
her beloved husband Willaim Rabinovitz.

Morris Spiegel of Canton, MA. on the loss of his beloved
wife Annette (Lampert) Spiegel.

CONDOLENCE



PRESIDENT MESSAGE
In our last newsletter, I wrote an article regarding the fact
that the organization will be running out of funds and that
we needed the help of our membership.

I would like to thank all the members who came to our res-
cue, but, we still need the help from everyone.   I would
also like to thank the members who called, making sugges-
tion how to raise money for the FFA.  It is very gratifying
to see that there are members who really care.

Now, I would like to get a little serious, the Board of
Directors work very hard in arranging an affair for you the
membership, volunteering their time and sometimes their
own money, but, the problem is we give deposits to reserve
the location and band, we notify the members of the date, a
flyer is mailed out, the cut off date comes and goes and we
do not have enough people to meet our guarantee, guess
what! we have to cancel, forfeit our deposits and make
refunds to a very unhappy group of  people who were look-
ing so much for this reunion with friends from the past,
This did not happen this time, but could have!

I would like to thank the committee for a job well done, at
the Jazz Brunch. 

We appreciate those of you who responded to our last affair
and we are the the process of many in the future,  Example:
A Mah Jongg Tournament September 14, 2006,  (see
enclosed flyer) and February 27, 2007 a reunion brunch in
Davies, FL.
Lets make these events a super sucess.                                  

If anyone is looking for Ruthie (Berger) Sandler, I am back
living in Stoughton and loving it! I didn’t agree with
Florida and Florida didn’t agree with me. I am now with
my wonderful family and fabulous friends and as happy as
can be.

Joe Aronstam of Glencoe, Il after 35 years in the womens
apparel industry followed by 10 years retirement, he has
embarked on a second career, teaching modern languages
and history at New Trier High School.

Sherman Miller, Winter Park, FL. founder and President of
Multicom, Inc accepted the Presidential E Award for excel-
lence in export achievement from the Dept of Commerce.
The presentation was made in Orlando, FL. by Florida’s
Governor Jeb Bush.

Congratulations to Irving (Itzy) Cann of  Weymouth, MA.
on his recent retirement and the selling of his business in
Boston.

Just a note to update you on one of your members, Ernie
Sochin, of Miami, FL. He decided to run for political office
in the town of Cutler Bay, Florida. Got the run-off and then
proceeded to win the election and now is Councilman
Sochin.  His website is: www.cochin.com which still has a
lot of memorabilia about growing up in Dorchester/
Mattapan.

ANNOUNCEMENT

FRANKLIN FIELD ASSOCIATION
FLORIDA REUNION BREAKFAST

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 25, 2007

AT THE: SIGNATURE GRAND
6900 STATE ROAD 84
DAVIE, FLORIDA

PRICE: $28.00 PER PERSON
TABLES OF TEN (10) CAN BE RESERVED

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT: ELAINE: 561-736-7104  OR  LORETTA: 561-241-1246
Mail checks to: FRANKLIN FIELD ASSOCIATION

POST OFFICE BOX 742074
BOYNTON BEACH, FL. 33474-2074

————————————————————————————————————————————————————
Enclosed is my check (s) made out to the FFA in the amount of $                 for the breakfast, Sunday February 25, 2007
Number of people attending                     :  Please list additional names.

Name:                                                                                           Maiden Name:

Address:                                                                       City:                                                          Zip:

Telephone #:                                                                 E-Mail:



“Before”
Shirley Mayman Hartman, Anne Pattons Snyde,

Ethel Garber, Fran Goldstein Barg, 
Ann Schwartz Cohen

“and now”
Evelyn Gans, Fran Barg, Ethel Garber, Shirley

Hartman, Anne Snyder

Mid 1940’s Grove Hall School Center
(Jerimaih Burke HS)

Back Row: Morton Margolis, 
Alfred Katz, Jack Primack

2nd Row: Edward Spector, 
Charles Katz, Stanley Kornetsky

Front Row: Ronnie Levine, Eli Korisky
Camera Crew: Herb Hoffman,

Melvin Ritter,
(others not identified)

1950

Mel Kramer, Izzy Loiterstein,
Butch Kaster

1953       (left to right)

Margie Leavitt Sinman, Ellie Heffron
Forman, Carolyn Cohen Enbinder, Rita

Kaplan Libman, 
Cynthia Polingher Kramer



NEW MEMBERS

Barry & Barbara (Jacobs) Tutin, Delray Beach, FL.
Eugene & Diane Behrman, Highland Beach, FL.
Phyllis Sette, Needham Heights, MA.
Daniel Rosenfield, McLean, VA.
Marilyn (Toubar) Franks, Lawrenceville, GA.

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR
“PLEASE KEEP US INFORMED”

Dear FFA member,  if your address, zip code, telephone
number, area code or any personal information has changed
since our last newsletter, please  let us  know so we can
update our files.

If your name has been misspelled in the newsletter or on a
mailing label.  Please notify us so we can make the correc-
tions.

Your Franklin Field Association welcomes all monetary 
contributions from its members, regardless of the amount,
all contributions are tax deductible.

MAIL ALL INFORMATION TO:  
Editor   c/o  FFA
P.O. Box 184
Stoughton, MA. 02072

DONATIONS

Ruth  Ross, Boynton Beach, FL.
Sumner & Janet Gilfix, Harvard, MA.
Harold & Carole (Herman) Lutch, Boynton Beach, FL.
Jack & Charlotte Stone, Westwood, MA.
Sharlene Marchetts Ft. Myers, FL.
Robert Snyder, Newton, MA.
Barbara DeKovner-Mayer, Encino, CA.
Mel & Lorette (Averbuck) Chandler,        Boca Raton, FL.
Joe & Toby Aronstaw, Glencoe, IL.
Harvey & Rickee Joress, Boynton Beach, FL.
Herb Raffelson, Randolph, MA.
Elaine Shindler, West Roxbury, MA.
Chet Block, Brookline, MA.
Faith ( Magaziner) Raymond, Downington, PA.
Evelyn (Bloom) Gans, Duluth, GA.
Charles & Lois Itchkawitz, Stratford, CT.
Marilyn Rubin, Orlando, FL.
Gerry & Dotty (Williams) Rosenberg, Sharon, MA.
Betty (Applebaum) Simons, Delray Beach, FL.
Mel & Mikki Gondelman, Milton, MA.
Gary Sherman & Freda Middleton Chestnut Hill, MA.
Elliot & Doris Hershoff, Peabody, MA.
Judie Jellson, Auburndale, MA.
Harvey & Anne Segal, Randolph, MA.
Barry & Honey Barman Thousand Oaks, CA.
Al & Fran Pell, Randolph, MA.
Saul & Barbara Hatch, Margate, FL.
Sylvia (Gilman) Nathanson, Danvers, MA.
Barbara Weinberger, Randolph, MA.
Marilyn (Waldorf) Carmusin, Delray Beach, FL.
Alan & Elthel (King) Jacobs, Las Vagas, NV.
Irving (Itzy) Cann, Weymouth, MA.
Mel & Toby Kramer, Stoughton, MA.
Manny Richman, Milton, MA.
Ellie Forman, Canton, MA.
Bernard & Anne Werman, Stoughton, MA.

A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU TO:

Arthur Blackman, Grennwich, CT.

visit us on our
WEBSITE

franklinfieldassociation.org

It is with great sadness that we acknowledge the death of 
our beloved niece, Michele Andrea Braun.  Michele was
the daughter of my sister Ruthe Averbuck Braun.  We
are greatful for the donations made in  honor of Michelle’s
memory and for the support extended to us by our wonder-
ful friends and devoted family in these dark times.
Lorette (Averbuck) & Mel Chandler & Ruthe Averbuck.

Honor the memory of:  Sumner Walden  & Herb Waxman.
From Robert S. Snyder of Newton, & all the Hayam
Soloman AZA members.

In memory of Sumner Ross a very special man who passed
away suddenly Dec. 31, 2005, owner of the Talbot
Bowladrome in Dorchester, Husband of Ruth, & father of
Barry & Marc.

In loving memory of Robert Rubin (Dorchester, MA)  of
Orlando,  FL. With all our love Marilyn Rubin & Family.

In loving memory of our beloved mother,  Rose Shostack
Sherman, of Chestnut Hill, MA. who passed away March
17, 2006, Gary Sherman & Fredda Sherman Middleton.

In memory of Ronnie Forman beloved husband of Ellie
Forman by Judie Gordon Jellson, an old friend.

In memory of Robert Pastman from those of us from
Hayam  Saloman A.Z.A.

In memory of Robert Pastman from Robert S. Snyder &
Richard Kingberg.

In memory of my wonderful mother Charlotte King, who
passed away on mother’s day May 14, 2006, she was 100
years old, was the star resident at the Hebrew Home for the
aged, went back to school at the age of 75, traveled by the
T from Wollaston to BU. Another major achievement was
her Bat Mitzvah on May 3, 2003. I will miss her terribly,
Alan & Ethel (King) Jacobs  Las Vagas, 
NV.

In memory of my old friend Harvey Kawadler & Dave
(Hughie) Lane, from Mel & Toby Kramer.

IN MEMORY OF




